Minutes of the Patient Reference Group, White Rose medical Practice
Tuesday 15th December 2016

Present:

Lorraine Rippon            Nurse Practitioner

Joanne Bullivant           Office Supervisor

Elaine Ennis                   Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                     Patient Representative

David Corrall                 Patient Representative

David Wilson                Patient Representative

Tom Sheard                  Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Brian Hill                       Patient Representative

Isabella Hill                   Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative

Welcome/Apologies

David Wilson was nominated to open the meeting and thanked everyone for coming.  All members were present 
Ways to improve the PRG membership
David Wilson addressed a problem that the group have had previously regarding communication between the members and the Practice regarding future meetings.  The group asked what our communication strategy after the meetings would be.  Lorraine said that she would take anything that needed to be discussed by the partners to the Clinical Meetings that are held every Monday and would then bring back the comments to the group at the next meeting.
Lorraine spoke about the difficulty liaising being due to a lack of staff at the Practice following Dr khan’s passing and that now we were getting back on track and were soon employing a new partner.  
The members suggested that if would be beneficial for there to be a younger cross section of members.  Lorraine agreed with this comment but stated how difficult it had been to get younger members due to work/family commitments. 
The members asked that Lorraine or someone of the same status be present at all future meetings.

 Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PRG
David Wilson spoke about the new patient notice booklets that have been placed in reception the contents are good but there needs to be something put in place to direct the patients to read them.  It was suggested a table placed in the reception area with a notice inviting the patient to read them and also something putting on the front cover.  Joanne to look into this.
Tom Sheard suggested that we send e-mails to patients to notify them of any appropriate information regarding the surgery.  Joanne will speak to Practice Manager and raise at next meeting.

Brian Hill spoke about the QCQ inspection and commented on how well the practice had done as we had passed twice with flying colours.

Lorraine asked if the group had any suggestions as to how we could change the patient’s attitude towards coming to surgery unnecessarily.
Tom Sheard commented that the Department of Health says for every two thousand patients the Practice should have one Doctor. Lorraine told the group of the difficulty in getting GP’s.  The majority of GP’s have worked in a training Practice as a student GP and tend to stay.  We are not a training Practice as there would need to be two qualified training GP’s at the Practice.

Tony Ennis would like to see photographs of staff members on the wall behind the receptionist with names and role in the surgery.

Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 19th January 2016, 12:30pm.
